
MONTHLY REPORT: 

April
Monthly Year to Date (YTD) County Monthly County YTD

CONTROL

Service Requests Completed: 14 23 211 497

Mosquitoes: 14 21 171 361

Rats: 0 0 24 92

RIFA: 0 2 10 32

Number of Swimming Pools Inspected/Treated: 53 79 1,341 3,368

Hours Spent Treating/Inspecting Gutters 0 0 0 0.0

Acres of Flood Channels Treated: 0 0 1.5991 2.248

Acres Treated for RIFA: 33 98 1,822 5,275

IT (insepction/treatment) Sites Serviced: 44 158 1,473 5,523

SURVEILLANCE

Adult Mosquitoes Collected: 87 87 12,927 15,890

Mosquito Pools (Samples) Tested: 3 3 221 342

WNV Positive Samples: 0 0 0 0

Other Positive Samples 0 0 0 0

WNV Positive Birds: 0 0 0 0

COMMUNICATIONS / OUTREACH

Outreach Events Attended: 0 0 11 16

General Presentations: 0 1 8 19

Educational Program Presentations: 0 0 13 57

Service Requests & Miscellaneous Calls Received 19 32 368 970

Fleas, Ticks, and Others Tested: - - - 1,456

Number of Disease Investigations: 0 0 4 12

WNV Investigations: 0 0 0 0

Dengue Investigations: 0 0 3 10

Typhus Investigations: 0 0 1 3

Other Investigations: 0 0 0 0

Undergrounds Storm Systems Treated: 0 0 391 1,290

Public Insect ID Completed: - - 29 128

COUNTY WIDE PROJECTS / INFORMATIONAL UPDATE

Yorba Linda

Normal Season (1.0 to 2.5) 
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Transportation Corridor Agencies

For the May 8, 2025, Meeting

BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

F/ETCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Patricia Kelley, Chair, 
MISSION VIEJO

Scott Voigts, Vice Chair
LAKE FOREST

Natalie Meeks, 
ANAHEIM

Mike Frost, 
DANA POINT

William Go,
IRVINE

Denis Bilodeau,
ORANGE

Anthony Beall,
RANCHO SANTA MARGARITA

John Taylor, 
SAN JUAN CAPISTRANO

David Penaloza,
SANTA ANA

Ray Schnell, 
TUSTIN

Janice Lim,  
YORBA LINDA

Donald P. Wagner,
COUNTY OF ORANGE, 3RD DIST.

Doug Chaffee,
COUNTY OF ORANGE, 4TH DIST.

Katrina Foley,
COUNTY OF ORANGE, 5TH DIST.

Lan Zhou, Ex Officio Member, 
CALTRANS DIST. 12

SJHTCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
David Penaloza, Chair, 
SANTA ANA

Stephanie Oddo, Vice Chair
LAGUNA NIGUEL

Richard Hurt, 
ALISO VIEJO

John Stephens,
COSTA MESA

Mike Frost,
DANA POINT

William Go, 
IRVINE

Erica Pezold,
LAGUNA HILLS

Cynthia Conners,
LAGUNA WOODS

Patricia Kelley, 
MISSION VIEJO

Robyn Grant,
NEWPORT BEACH

John Taylor,
SAN JUAN CAPISTRANO

Donald P. Wagner,
COUNTY OF ORANGE, 3RD DIST.

Katrina Foley, 
COUNTY OF ORANGE, 5TH DIST.

Lan Zhou, Ex Officio Member, 
CALTRANS DIST. 12

73/133/241/261 TOLL ROADS

TCA BOARDS APPROVE FISCAL YEAR 2026 BUDGETS     
The San Joaquin Hills Transportation Corridor Agency (SJHTCA) and Foothill/
Eastern Transportation Corridor Agency (F/ETCA) Boards of Directors adopted the 
Fiscal Year 2026 (FY26) budgets with expenditures totaling $421.8 million — 
$139.0 million for the SJHTCA and $282.8 million for the F/ETCA.  

Key highlights within the FY26 budgets include a $47 million early paydown of 
bond principal for SJHTCA, as well as planning for the funding and phasing to 
advance three capital improvement projects: the 241/91 Express Connector, the 
73 Catalina View Improvements and the 241 Loma Improvements.

In addition, other key budgeted initiatives include:

•	 Continuing with prudent asset management and replacement planning of 
operational equipment to balance risk with lifecycle efficiencies.

•	 Safety improvements and modernization of The Toll Roads customer 
service center and TCA administrative office space.

•	 Continued implementation of one-way interoperability and expanded efforts towards full national interoperability.

•	 An assessment of TCA’s long-term financial system needs to provide a future roadmap for accounting, budgeting, business 
intelligence, procurement and related system needs.

•	 Selection of phase one projects of TCA’s Habitat Conservation Fund.

The FY26 budgets reflect positive transaction and revenue trends while remaining fiscally conservative, maintaining the Agencies’ 
history of cost containment, incorporating FY26 activities from the Boards-approved strategic plan. The budgets are also aligned 
with the Agencies’ Boards-approved Toll, Liquidity and Debt Management Policies while meeting the fiduciary responsibility to 
bondholders. The approval of the budgets concludes a thorough and collaborative development process where members of TCA’s 
committees provided input.

CUSTOMER SERVICE CENTER OPERATIONS CONTRACT EXTENSION  
The F/ETCA and SJHTCA Boards approved a contract extension option with TTEC Government Solutions LLC to provide Customer 
Service Center (CSC) Operations including all aspects of customer interactions, payment processing and transponder fulfillment. 
TTEC has maintained an “A” rating based on customer satisfaction surveys, even during various events that have impacted 
customer service volumes. TTEC has collaborated with TCA staff in the implementation of the service center’s recent back-office 
upgrade, as well as the cloud-based phone system upgrade. 

TCA is committed to providing best in class customer service along with effective management of operations. The Agencies’ 
CSC supports approximately 2.8 million accounts, managing up to 150,000 calls per month, in addition providing transponder 
fulfillment for over 100,000 transponders per month.    

TCA RECEIVES SUSTAINABILITY AWARD FOR CATTLE GRAZING PROGRAM 
CEO Ryan Chamberlain shared recent news of TCA’s honorable mention award at the 
Southern California Association of Governments’ (SCAG) 2025 Regional Conference and 
General Assembly.

Chair Kelley, Vice Chairs Oddo and Voigts, and Directors Hurt, Go and Lim were 
onsite to share in the SCAG Sustainability Awards recognition of TCA’s Live Oak 
Plaza Conservation Area Cattle Grazing Program in the Climate Action and Resource 
Conservation category.

The TCA Boards-adopted Cattle Grazing program is designed to improve and maintain the 
quality of biodiversity within the conservation site and reduce wildfire risk. It also serves 
as an example of TCA’s commitment to restoring and preserving native habitat in the 
region.

(Continued)



DEPUTY CEO AMY POTTER SET TO RETIRE  
CEO Chamberlain announced the upcoming retirement of Deputy CEO Amy Potter and expressed gratitude for her 21 years of service to TCA and the public at large. 
During Ms. Potter’s tenure, the Agencies have implemented sound fiscal planning and identified opportunities for bond refundings and early bond paydowns. These 
fiscal practices have helped solidify TCA’s current strong financial foundation. Several board members thanked Ms. Potter for her dedication and leadership over the 
years. She will officially retire from TCA on May 22.  


